Board of Health Minutes March 28, 2017

The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present.

The minutes of the meeting of March 7<sup>th</sup> were approved as written.

**Trash Disposal** 

Ms. Amodei would like thank-you notes sent to all four trash haulers who came into our meetings to discuss trash disposal.

We would also like a 1 year contract with an option to renew from Waste Mgmt so we can continue to operate the transfer station until a decision is made for the future pickup and disposal of trash and recycling.

We should also apply for a grant for trash and recycling containers. If we decide not to go curbside, and we are awarded the grant, we do not have to accept it.

50 Chapman Street, Lot 8 Bldg Permit Application Signature

The Board approved a name change for the above lot designed for 4 bedrooms. They confirmed that the building plans show a 4 bedroom home.

The water test results showed an elevated level of arsenic in the water and will need a filter for occupancy. The rest of the results were acceptable.

The new septic permit was signed by the Board.

448 Pond Street, Lot 6 478 Pond Street, Lot 4

Both revised septic plans were reviewed by the Board and approved.

The Board signed a new septic permits.

<u>Lot 3 River Street – HG Realty Trust</u>

Board reviewed, approved, and signed the septic permit.

The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.